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GHRA – Meeting
Date : 

13th March 2010   10.00am (Concluded at 11.05am)

Venue :
Orchard Tea Rooms Park Fruit Farm, Pork Lane


Minutes


Chairman : John Poulten
Secretary – Paul Withams

John Poulten welcomed everyone and thanked Rose for hosting the GHRA meeting at the Orchard Tea Rooms

Apologies for Absence : were received from Hazel & David Martin, Tim & Rachel Reynolds, Margaret Turnbull, Charmian & Guy Goundry and Eddie & June Forrest.

Minutes of the last meeting (7th Nov 2009) were approved - as published in Village Voice.

John then provided an update on a number of items arising from the previous minutes: 

· The Main Road bus shelter has now been erected. 
Thanks were given to Alan Large for his role in progressing the installation and to Frinton & Walton TC, Tendring District Council and Councillors Robert Bucke and Mark Cossens for arranging the funding.  

· New GHRA Committee rep. :
Roger Pryke was thanked for kindly answering the ‘Sits Vac.’ advert in Village Voice and becoming the Street rep. for Prospect Park.


· Missing Bus Service – during 2009 road works on the Clacton Rd.
John gave a potted summary of the email chain between Essex County Council and the Mayor, Robert Bucke. 
ECC have admitted that despite suggesting otherwise, the replacement service was too expensive and was therefore not arranged.  Lessons have been learnt!


· Improving Communication  – 
John was keen to hear from anyone who had ideas on how future events and news could be communicated to residents.  Current ideas include: 
A new notice board at the Village Stores and use of the new www.greatholland.com website feature Your Notice Board.
Action  : Any other suggestions should be advised to John or Paul.

Police Update
PCSO Michelle Pittey provided a summary on Police activity in the village since the last meeting :

· A small number of Road Traffic Collisions (none with Injuries)

· 2 Thefts from vehicles, resulting in loss of tools and a coat.
Michelle strongly advised never to leave valuables on show within a vehicle.
· 3 Males were disturbed from breaking & entering at the Fruit Farm – no arrests were made.

· An Un-Exploded Bomb was reported at Green End Lane.  MOD was called and confirmed the device to be a WWII empty shell.

Sergeant Pete Gerrard – stated that Great Holland was a very safe village, advising that the biggest concern was that of speeding motorists.

· The problem is exacerbated by the geography – in that the Village is on main Commuter and School runs between Clacton and Frinton / Thorpe.

· The well-known hotspots of Main Rd and Little Clacton Rd were of most concern.

Sgt Gerrard recognised the issue but advised that statistics show only 4 accidents have required Police presence and stated that such relatively low incident rates often play against requests for remedial action by Essex County Council.

Alan Large advised that he will be taking part in a Council inspection walk of Little Clacton Rd on Tuesday 16th – in an attempt to identify options to address speeding.
Whilst similar inspections have been held in the past, it is hoped that this event will result in a tangible outcome,  

Bill Harding confirmed that the worst times for speeding take place between the hours of 8-9am and 4-6pm.  He commented that any monitoring / inspection outside of these times would fail to highlight the true extent of the problem.

Another resident noted that somewhere in the UK a bird nesting box had been erected that was decorated to resemble a speed camera – this had the desired effect of reducing traffic speed.

Treasurers Report- provided by Denys & Lindy Strich

· Accounts for 2009 are currently with the Auditors and will be presented at the AGM, on 15th May 2010.

· The GHRA consisted of 81 Paid up members in 2009 (down from 102 in 2008).

· Of the 400 homes in Great Holland, 70 Members have paid the annual £2 per head fee (£4 family) this year - 20 of which joined during this meeting.

Action : Attendees were encouraged to spread the word and increase membership.

Adult Fitness Equipment.

· Alan Large advised that despite initial enthusiasm from Residents, a survey undertaken by F&WTC confirmed that GH Residents were against the installation of equipment by a ratio of 3:1.

Village Design Statement / Parish Plan

· Robin Moulton advised that all households should have received a copy of the finished document.

· Answering a query regarding a suggestion to improve parking in The Close, Robin pointed out that the corresponding findings were as submitted by the respondents of the survey at that time – however stressed that any recommendations / action plan would be for the Residents to consider and take forward as they saw fit.

· A formal launch will be held at the Village Hall on 27th March – all residents are encouraged to attend.  Guests will include the Mayor, Local MP and Council officials.  Free refreshments will be available.

· A vote of thanks was given to the VDS / PP Committee for producing such a professional document for the Village.

Youth Club

· Robin Moulton advised that a Youth Club was being established in Great Holland. 

· Necessary funding for equipment is in place however he is keen to hear from any adults willing to assist in the mechanics of running the club. 
Contact Robin at The Hawthorns, Church Lane.

2010 Christmas Cards

· Sylvia Nicoll is keen to hear from anyone who would like to submit an entry into the 2010 Christmas Card competition.

· 1 Adult and 1 Child have submitted entries to date – however all Residents were encouraged not to be modest and to ‘have a go.’
Contact Sylvia Nicoll at Wood Hall, Church Lane. (851555)

Planning Applications:

· John Poulten summarised progress on the application for the two dementia units The two appeals are still outstanding. The amended 35 Bed Unit application is due to go TDC at the beginning of April with a recommendation for refusal from FAWTC.

· Caravan in Pork Lane. The papers have been referred by TDC to their solicitors to prosecute in the Magistrates Court. More information will follow.

· The meeting was asked whether they would like to delegate authority to respond to Planning Applications to a sub-set of the GHRA Committee – given most applications require a response within 21 days.

· Alan Large explained that, for every Great Holland Planning Application, he always visits both the applicant and their neighbours in his role of F&WTC Councillor. 

· Robin Moulton stated that the route for awareness and action was via public notice section of the local Newspaper.  

Agreed : It was therefore agreed that delegated powers would not be granted and unless agreed at a full Residents meeting, the GHRA would not respond to future applications.

Social Events:

· Sandra Mooney produced a list of ideas for future Great Holland social events.  Residents were requested to indicate their preference.

· The first event will be arranged to follow on from the GHRA AGM – on 15th May and will start at around 7pm.

Mobile Cinema:

· Whilst the idea of a village based Cinema screening was attractive, it was felt the likely cost of £7.50 - £10 per head was unattractive.

· It was agreed not to pursue this idea any further, unless the cost could be reduced substantially.

All Saints Tower Restoration Appeal

· Judith Little advised that the appeal had raised £55,000 of the required £75,000.

· Fund raising Tea Towels were still available at the Fruit Farm, or directly from Judith.

· A concert is planned for Friday 30th May 2010 – at All Saints Church, Church Lane, Great Holland.  Start time 7.30pm (with a drinks reception available beforehand.)

· A treasure / scavenge hunt is planned for September 2010 – full details to be advised.

· Judith requested support from Residents in raising awareness (and appeal funds) by collecting 20p coins in old tubes of Smarties sweets.  

Action : Full tubes of Smarties were distributed free – and in return for eating the contents, it was requested that tubes be returned with 20p coins to Judith Little or Karen Withams (at The Saltings, Manor Road).

No Cold-Calling Zone

· John advise that Paul Teague (Essex Police Watch coordinator for TDC) would be invited to the May AGM, to advise on how to go about establishing a No Cold Calling zone within the village.

· A resident advised that such a Zone had already been established in Rosery Mews and was very successful.

Website

· Paul Withams reminded Residents of the content available on the Village Website – including an inquiry from New Zealand regarding a family who lived at Great Holland Hall at the turn of the 20th Century.

· He advised that a feature had been added called Your Notice Board – which allows anyone to share news and publicise events.

Pork Lane:

· A request was made to consider installing a ‘drop kerb’ at the corner of Pork Lane and Main Road.  Action – Alan Large to make enquiries with F&WTC /Essex CC.

Friends of Great Holland – a request was made for new members to join the group – full details are available in Village Voice.

Future Meetings :

· It was agreed that the experiment of holding the GHRA meeting at the Fruit Farm had been a success and as part of the venue rotation - it would be the intention to return at a future date.

· Next Meeting -  AGM at the Village Hall, Manor Road,  15th May – 5pm start.
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